## Landulph News



**December 2010 / January 2011 No 30** 

Your guide to what's happening in the area

#### **Parish Council Meetings**

#### 20 September 2010

It was reported that: repair work is needed to the playing fields; hedge cutting duties revert to the Highways Authority, a mini crime wave has largely passed Cargreen by, there will be consultation on the Parish Plan in December and the Council will not be buying salt and grit for Landulph's roads. The Yacht Club's application for an overflow car park was approved. James Jermain

18 October 2010

You remember when the cinemas of our youth showed a "B" movie before the blockbuster? Well, this meeting was a bit like that, with a capacity audience shifting restlessly in their seats while the routine business was transacted (Bill Langdon will paint the phone box, a local farmer will grit icy roads, etc). Then came the Spaniards Inn planning application with an extended Open Forum in which several parishioners expressed their objections, citing traffic, parking, flooding, loss of amenity, noise, failure to address previous reasons for refusal, et al.

Council Chairman Andrew Butcher then had Council approach a recommendation by first of all referring to the Material Planning Considerations document. explaining that it provided guidelines on the limited list of matters that of primary were

relevance. He then went though these matters patiently thoroughly, so that at the end of possibly the longest single-issue planning meeting in the history of the parish, there was a unanimous vote to recommend refusal. Under gentle chairmanship, meeting was even-tempered, the outcome popular, and (a first in experience) my earned spontaneous round of applause.

Exeunt omnes, smiling. Morton Macleod

#### 15 November 2010

There's so much else to cram into this edition, so in brief – Council approved a contribution towards costs of new "Trim Trail" play equipment at Penyoke: will now advertise for two new councillors as there have been no volunteers: will recommend that Landulph's precept (their own spending budget) will not increase next FY.

In Planning, they recommended approval, with conditions, for

Construction of barn/stables, at Stockadon Farm, St Mellion, and made no recommendation re tree trimming at 7 Hodders Way, Cargreen.

They reported that Planning Officers had refused permission for development at the Spaniards Inn.

There's just room to report that council has an allocation of funds

for production of the Parish Plan, some of which can be spent on entertainment. Since part of December's meeting is devoted to the Plan, the chairman wondered whether sherry and mince pies would be in order. The room collapsed in laughter when one of his colleagues asked if he could have a magician as well.

Morton Macleod

#### $\wedge \wedge \wedge \wedge \wedge$

#### Parish Plan - have your say

The Parish Plan Steering Group would like to have your comments before the Plan is sent for printing. The Parish Council will set aside the last part of December's Council meeting for discussion, and copies of the Plan will be available for scrutiny throughout the meeting. The Plan aims to summarise the most important issues that need to be addressed in the parish in the next five years, and the meeting aims to obtain public agreement that all necessary topics have been gripped. In summary, topics covered include:

- Annual review of need for affordable and sheltered housing
- Business details on parish website
- Contribute to County transport policy
- Convene 'green' symposium
- Communication from Cornwall County
- Create Community Interest Company
- Development of small businesses
- Encourage recruitment of First Responders
- · Enhanced parish website
- Ensure timely hedge cutting
- Ensure viability of Memorial Hall
- Install signs where public may access the river
- Improved internet access
- Improve recreational facilities for teenagers

- Influence Road Safety Committee
- Local employment by local businesses
- · Maintain footpaths
- Maintain existing conservation and development areas
- Maintain and renew playground equipment
- Permit limited development of affordable and sheltered housing only
- Petition for better provision of NHS dentistry
- Preserve landscape & environment
- Provide allotments
- Provide community composting
- · Public bus service
- Support re provision of pub, shop, post office

To see the draft Plan and have your say, please come to the Parish Council meeting on Monday 20 December at 7.30 pm.

Landulph Parish Council would like to lease about half an acre of land to satisfy local demand for allotments. If you can help, please contact the Parish Council chairman, Andrew Butcher, on 01752 844302,

or email him at andrewjo@katisha32.demon.co.uk



#### **Landulph Methodist News**

The Harvest Festival Service held on Sunday 26 September was taken by the Chairman of the Cornwall Methodist District Rev Steve Wild who amused the congregation with Tea followed the his puppets. service. Monday evening On Marguerite Smith preached. Instead of the usual auction of produce, everyone was asked to take what they wanted and leave a donation. This gave more time to enjoy supper which Peggy and her helpers had prepared.

The Sankey evening on 23 October was chaired by Julian Langston with organist Paul Fry. A Sankey hymn was chosen by each church and sung with gusto. The evening concluded with a pasty supper.

The Soup and Sweet lunches held on the first Wednesday of each month are still popular, next on Wednesday 1 December. Don't forget the Annual Carol Service held on Sunday 12 December at 3 pm. Everyone welcome.

Mavis Edmonds

#### **Derriford Hospital**

This is for all those who use Derriford Hospital now or maybe in the future.

Tο save the frustration attempting to find a parking spot in the hospital grounds and to save the fee of the hospital car park, you can use the once an hour bus number 152. This bus leaves the terminus at Roger Young's roundabout on Liskeard Road, Saltash at 08.18 then 09.28 and then on the hour until the last bus at 18.35. The journey takes 30 minutes the bus stops outside the hospital entrance so one only has to walk 50 yards.

Once the bus leaves the terminus it proceeds to the lights at Burraton then along Callington Road then down Fore Street stopping at all the usual bus stops. If one takes a car to the Free Car Park at the Leisure Centre then you only need to walk out into Callington Road and catch the bus opposite St Ann's Home or in Fore Street.

The return bus number 152 leaves the hospital at 3 minutes past the hour every hour with the last bus at 18.10.

Reg Rice

#### Letter to the Editor:

#### **Cancer Research Committee**

Many thanks to our local Cancer Research Committee for laying on such a splendid lunch on Sunday 7 November. It was a lovely day and the committee should feel justly proud for such a wonderful effort

On behalf of those who attended may I thank the committee so very much.

#### Lost property

Left at the Memorial Hall: A blue fat face woollen cardigan and a green brown fleece have also been left over the past year.

Please contact Nikki on 01752 846941 to claim them

#### **NATHAN LEE**

#### LANDSCAPING, GARDENING AND PROPERTY MAINTENANCE



#### ALL JOBS CONSIDERED, BIG OR SMALL

01752 842206 MOBILE 07896524558

#### McTIMONEY-CORLEY SPINAL THERAPIST ANIMAL MANIPULATOR

Specialising in Equines and Dogs but all animals welcome

McTimoney-Corley Animal Manipulation therapy is a gentle form of manipulation of the bones of the head, spine, limbs and pelvis that aims to restore health, aid mobility and enhance well-being. Together with soft tissue bodywork, mobilisation and stretching to

Lameness
Muscle stiffness
Poor performance
Poor flexibility
General health and well-being

help with a range of conditions including:-

Home visits with times to suit CRB checked Insured

For more information: Contact Vicky on 01579 340563

Mobile 07768 997449 vctrtattersallv@aol.com

#### Community Christmas Walks - Monday 27 December

The time has come to make a note in your diary of this lovely de-stressing post Christmas activity, when you can enjoy chatting with all those you have not had time to catch up with over the Christmas rush and get some fresh air and exercise at the same time.

Once again we will be starting all the walks from the Cargreen Yacht Club, where home made soup and a roll and a Cornish pasty, and soft drinks, will be available for a modest charge at the finish.

We hope there is a choice for everyone – stompers and striders or strollers. The longest walk starts at 10.00 and is approximately 7½ miles. The middle walk starts at 10.30 and is approximately 3½ miles, and the short option is 1½ miles and leaves11.30. Please come in footwear that will cope with the almost inevitable muddy places and you may find a stick very helpful where it is slippery.

Talk to me, Richard Bowman, David Erskine, Marcia Pirie or Reg Rice if you want any further information. This village day is always popular and well supported. The home made soup and the pasties after the walks are much enjoyed and we have accumulated a small profit from the catering efforts. We want to plough this back into the community, therefore we have made a donation to the Landulph Memorial Hall, and to the Landulph Newsletter. *Margaret Honey (01752 841361)* 



# Landulph Big Christmas Market & Shoppers' Supper Friday 3 December 6 - 9 pm Landulph Memorial Hall

The Christmas market is just around the corner. It will be bigger and better than last year and we have been very fortunate to get Saltash Sports, The Bookshelf and Driftwood Gifts from Saltash to join us as stallholders.

Home made soups will be served, speciality bread, mince pies and mulled wine to give you some energy for plenty of shopping!

This is a fundraising event for the Hall but we will be charging a 50p admission (children free) as we will be making a separate donation to 'Childrens' Hospice Southwest'. There will also be a raffle and the winner of the 'Best Tasting Home Made Mince Pie' will be announced on the evening.

Felicity Wyman 07917 225694/Carolyn Easson 01752 843077

#### **Landulph Memorial Hall**

40 years ago, on September 19 1970, Landulph Memorial Hall was officially opened. This year, on September 18 we celebrated with a buffet lunch, when 55 people sat down to a cold collation. In the evening, celebrations continued with a family barbeque and children's disco. It was really heartening to have so many of you help us clear up afterwards. Thank you.



£290 has been received by the Hall from the Waitrose Community fund and a donation from the footpath group has also been received. Thanks to both. We are also grateful to those in the parish who do small maintenance jobs that help with the smooth running of the Hall.

Hall fees have been revised, and the new rates are available on the Hall noticeboard.

And there's more fun to come....We'd love to see you at a St Piran's Day event on 5 March 2011: details to be announced in February's newsletter.

Jo Butcher

Chairperson Landulph Memorial Hall Management Committee



### Cancer Research Fundraising Group

It started as a casual conversation: 'We have done evening events and afternoon tea, what we need to do now is a lunch time event, so how about Sunday Lunch?'

We are a committee of six so this seemed daunting.

However so many others offered help that we were able to cook for and seat 78 people for Sunday lunch. Even with waitress service.

Cancer Research UK benefitted with the sum of £936 being raised on the day.

Thank you to all you came, who helped, made donations and supported the cause.

Gaye Braund and the Committee

#### **New Year Party Called Off**

The organisers of the New Year's Eve party planned for the Memorial Hall this year have cancelled the event. It seems many parishioners will be away and there are other events being planned as well

James Jermain

For Sale: Tel: 01752 844 859 077 5294 5869
1x up-and-over garage door.
Width 286 Height 206 (including frames, and mechanisms)
Colour: Dark blue. £60
1x pair outward opening garage doors. Width 210 Height 196 (including frame)

Colour: Dark blue, £50



#### Landulph Under 5's

Thank you so much to everyone who supported our Halloween Party. We

had over 50 children and much fun was had by all. The disco-dancing,



mask-making, face-painting and cake-eating were some of the highlights and the children looked fantastic in their fancy dress costumes. The funds raised are going towards some new numeracy equipment for the children. A big thank-you goes to the Pre-School staff and Committee for making it all happen.

Pre-School had a great time at Landulph School listening to the singing and the music. It was such a lovely occasion and the children all performed fantastically. The Pre-Schooler's were on their feet dancing and joining in. We all really enjoyed visiting the Rectory Room to look at the artwork. Many of the children were particularly taken by the chicken pictures!

During October we invited some of the old Pre-School staff into Pre-

School to celebrate 40 years of Landulph Under 5s working in partnership with Landulph Memorial Hall. We all enjoyed looking at the old photos and a cup of tea and a 40<sup>th</sup> anniversary bun. The children had a lovely time and the Cornish Guardian sent a photographer. Thanks to Carolyn (our esteemed Chair) for organising it all and making the lovely cakes!

We are still looking for some willing volunteers to help us out, could it be you? Please contact Sarah on 840093 if you could spare an hour every now and then. Sarah Hopcroft

#### **Rectory Room Art Group**

We are a self-help group of people who put aside Tuesday afternoons (2.00 - 5.00 pm) to work on paintings and other arty things, chat a little and drink a wide variety of teas. We occasionally invite a professional artist to give us some extra verve. We would welcome any one who would like to give us a try. Enthusiasm is more important than talent!

Our next meetings before Christmas are on 7 and 14 December and the cost per week is usually £2 per person. We start again in the New Year on 4 January and are planning a group project for 18 January.

Contact Trisha 842533 or Jane 844811 if you would like to join us.

#### **Landulph School News**



We have a number of fund raising schemes in place at the moment that you might be able to contribute to without it costing you a penny!

•In early January 2011, we will have a 'Bag to School' collection; this scheme collects any unwanted clothing, soft furnishings and shoes and pays the school a fixed amount per kilogram for items collected. The items are sorted and given to underprivileged people in the UK and abroad. So why not have a sort out for the New Year? Bags can be

delivered into the school garage any time over the autumn term.

- Empty ink cartridges from Hewlett Packard, Lexmark or Canon (BC01/02/05 06/20, BX2,BX3) can be recycled for school funds, so rather than throw them away, next time you are passing the school drop them into the school office.
- We can accept unwanted CDs and DVDs, originals only, in good condition (no smashed or badly scratched items), in the original case, with a readable barcode. Sorry, we are unable to accept copied or blank CD's or DVD's, computer disks or promotional items from newspapers or magazines, CD singles or computer/console games.

#### A night of Christmas music

The PTA will be hosting a night of Christmas music on Thursday 16 December at 6pm in the school hall. Keep a look out for further details on the school notice board and website.

Marie Beaven-Smith School Secretary

#### **School Christmas holidays**

Landulph under 5's and the Memorial Hall committee are planning some children's entertainment. It is hoped to arrange a children's film show at the memorial hall in the first week of the school Christmas holidays.

It's only in the planning stage so watch the parish notice boards for more details.

Carolyn Pickard and Jo Butcher

#### Landulph Festival of Music & the Arts 2010

The Festival committee would like to thank EVERYONE who worked so hard to make this year a success. There are too many to name individually, but we are extremely grateful for all your hard work. Thank you also for the comments we've received:



Classical Accordion: An incredible talent to have performing in such a small village. Anne & David Erskine

**Barn Dance**:I have never done it before. I intended to just watch but was "encouraged' to join in. It was informal and fun. Thought I would make a fool of myself but we all just had fun together. *Paul Gorham* 

**Art Talk – Weather Report**: It made me look at the environment with a more focused artistic eye. *Don King* 

**Poetry Workshop**: The best event of the whole Festival for me! A bit like a therapy session – you have to be honest about your feelings. *Jane Espig* **Poetry Evening**: I like the personal angle: people explaining why they've chosen or written poems. *Jane Espig* 

**Lunchtime Concert**: The Methodist Church venue is ideal – intimate for a recital and the type of music. *Jill & Richard Taylor* 

**Mad Dog McRea**: Started with a burst of energy. Exciting, lively, and soon the whole place was rocking. I have never seen so many people from the village having so much fun together. *Paul Gorham* 

**Jazz**: A shame about the numbers, but it was very good. *Jill & Richard Taylor* **Film Club**: It's good to have a monthly Film Club with a large screen. *La Vie en Rose* was superbly acted and the scenery was very evocative of Paris pre-war. *Penny Singleton* 

**Gardening Club Talk**: This was an unusual topic (the gardeners of Heligan who went off to war in 1914) told with real sensitivity and the speaker was obviously enthusiastic about his subject. *Jen Hambly* 

**Village Night**: A splendid hotch-potch and Nigel Johnson was amazing – a hidden talent. *Jane McRill* 

**Art Exhibition**: This year's Art Exhibition was even better than last. It's good to have things that are of interest to the children as well. *Penny Robson* 

#### **Buy Locally**

Has your millennium map of the parish faded?

There are maps available to buy at the bargain price of £5.00.

Also footpath books describing walks around the parish at £1.00

There!! Your Christmas present problem solved!! Contact 01752 844302

# A Fundraising Event for: Thandigudi Goodwill Children's Home An Evening with Cornish Jam & Friends Landulph Memorial Hall Saturday 19 February 2011 7.30pm

Thandigudi Goodwill Children's Home in Southern India provides care and education for destitute children, many of them orphans, in an area with very high infant mortality rates. Alice Toynton is working at the home over the Easter

Holidays as part of a school community project. She and her friends are committed to raising money to fund specific projects at the home (NOT to fund their trip!).

Tickets £10 in advance 01752 848041

To include food and entertainment. Bar available



#### John Wright FCII FPC

**John Wright Financial Services** 

1 Coombe Lane Cargreen, tel: 01752 847533

**Independent Advice On** 

ISAs and other investments for Income and Growth

Pensions and at Retirement Options including

Open Market Option, Enhanced, Impaired and Smoker Annuities

Inheritance Tax

Life Assurance Protection

John Wright Financial Services is Authorised and Regulated by the Financial Services Authority









#### ThePCMedic.org.uk



#### Based in Landulph for all your IT needs Dr Paul Gorham, North Wayton Farmhouse, Landulph

- Upgrading and repair of Personal Computers all versions of Windows and Apple MAC
- Networking (both wireless and wired) installed and repaired
- Backup advice and solutions offered. Spyware and antivirus recommendations offered
- Removal of spyware and viruses
- · Recovery of lost data
- Transfer of data from old computer to new and customising the computer to suit you
- Advice offered on purchase of hardware
- · Training offered to groups or individuals
- · Server solutions for small businesses
- Home visits as needed

Rapid assessment and quick turnaround Helpful friendly service Full aftercare and ongoing support Please call for an informal chat with any of your IT needs

Tel: 01752 849787 Mobile:07973 344912 or info@thePCMedic.org.uk

#### **IMPACT Accounting (SW) LLP**

Cargreen based accountants, we specialise in:

Accounts preparation: Sole trader, Limited companies etc

- Tax returns
- Bookkeeping services
- Payroll
- Business planning and forecasts
- Monthly management accounts

Big Four trained Chartered Accountants- Personal and friendly approach at very competitive rates.

Call Karen or Martin Freeman on 843865 / 07525 090190 for free initial meeting

www.impactsouthwest.co.uk

email: karen@impactsouthwest.co.uk

# OrchardProperty s o L U T I O N S

#### Your Local Craftsman for

Extensions New Build Loft Conversions Kitchens Bathrooms Carpentry Garden Deckings Home Office

### www.orchardpropertysolutions.net

Call Jason on 07970 773819 or 01752 840815

#### Hodge News, Newsagent

Daily Newspaper
Deliveries
to
Landulph & Cargreen

Phone 07526 639 175

Please note new telephone number



#### Fix - I - T

#### Computer Help

Virus Removal & Immunization Maintenance and Upgrading Training for all Requirements PC & Network Installation

www.fix-i-t.net

01752 316368

help@fix-i-t.net Graham House

07778429685

#### **Landulph Gardening Club**

Variety has been the theme for Landulph Gardening Club in the past year, with a range of speakers and visits. The programme for next year is taking shape. Should anyone have a particular interest please tell us when you come to the next meeting, or if you can recommend a speaker we would be grateful.

At the AGM the retiring chairperson Liz Hart was thanked for all her hard work. Jen Hambly will be the new chairperson.

There will be no meeting in January.

Mike Stephens will be the first speaker for 2011 on Wednesday 9 February 2011 at 7.30pm. His subject will be Flowers for October and November. We welcome visitors to any of the meetings.



Jo Butcher, Programme Secretary

**Delivery of the newsletter** is by willing volunteers. We are very grateful to them. New volunteers are always welcome.

#### Births, Deaths and Marriages.

If you wish to make an announcement please contact any committee member. Details on the back cover.



www.grouptravelcoachhire.com benneymoon@btinternet.com



#### LET ME WRITE YOUR WILL FOR YOU

I am a retired solicitor

so you know it will be done properly

I always come to your home

so you feel more confident

Couples can protect their home

from residential care fees

let me tell you how

I also cover

Powers of Attorney- Living Wills

Inheritance tax Planning

My Prices are reasonable

and there's no VAT!

**MICHAEL GRUNDY** 

Churchland Cottage St Dominick
Telephone 01579 351467

A QUALITY SERVICE - A SENSIBLE PRICE

# Babysitting All ages



Please contact Lucy Gorham 01752 849787

#### Chris Billing

Agricultural Contractor, Plant Hire and Garden services
All types of garden work undertaken which includes:



Tree surgery
Garden Clearance
Hedge trimming
Turfing
Fencing
And many more

Agricultural work can also be undertaken

Mini digger hire with tractor and dump trailer available

ALSO SEASONED LOGS FOR SALE

Contact Chris Billing
01752 845234 or mobile 0798 057 4104

07980574104

#### Landulph Film Club's Winter Season

The recently formed Landulph Film Club has planned a thrilling programme of films to brighten up your winter evenings. The Second Tuesday in the month is Film Night!

- **14 December:** *Strictly Ballroom.* Warmhearted, lively, colourful and very funny yarn about unlikely winners of an Australian dance competition. Classified PG. Lasts 94 mins.
- **11 January**: Lawrence of Arabia. Desert heat, action, and the gorgeous O'Toole. Lasts 3 hours +/-
- **8 February**: *The Odd Couple*. More about this and the next movies in the February newsletter. Lasts 105 mins.
- 8 March: The Madness of King George. Lasts 107 mins.
- 12 April: Close Encounters of the Third Kind. Lasts 135 mins.

All shows are at the Landulph Memorial Hall, Cargreen, 7pm for 7.30pm start.

£5 per ticket on the door. Bring your own refreshments! Tea and coffee provided!

There will be an interval during the longer films and for these in particular, a cushion might be a good idea, or even your favourite folding chair.

For further information contact Nigel Johnson, 01752 841520

#### **Christmas Cards**

As in previous years, the following people will dispense with <u>local</u> cards and instead will give a donation to the Salvation Army Children's Christmas Appeal. They however wish to extend Seasonal Greetings to all their friends:

Jack & Sylvia Bedbrook
Kate & Steve Garner
Margery Blatchford
Pete & Jenny Bamford
Ray & Anne Moxley
Roma Netherton
Gwen Anderson
Mike & Shirley Kitney
Andrew & Jo Butcher
David Bullivent & Terry West
Glen & Margaret Honey
James & Phillida Jermain
Jill & Richard Taylor
Annemarie Nathan
Morton Macleod

I will visit the above during the weeks before Christmas to collect their donations. The total forwarded to the Salvation Army will be reported in the next Newsletter.

Happy Christmas.

Jack Bedbrook

#### DCB PLANT HIRE

0.75 to 7.5 ton mini diggers available for hire with CITB trained operator



All work undertaken including
Drainage
Site Clearance
Bulk excavation
Brick paved driveways
Landscaping and groundwork
undertaken

Call Dan Billing on 01752 845234 or 07725082046



#### **Greg Khan**

Professional
Plastering Service
Over 20 years
experience
Artex walls and
ceilings flattened
All work undertaken is
guaranteed
Tel 01752 843622
(evenings & weekends)
new number,
same prompt service

#### Saltash Cricket Club News

Cricket at Landulph has been secured for another ten years. Following talks with the Parish Council, the lease to Saltash Cricket Club of the Searle Memorial Field was renewed. (Despite a suggestion at a Parish Council meeting that the ground be turned into allotments!)

The 2010 season saw Saltash first team finish sixth in Cornwall Division 3 East. After a very poor start to the season, which only added weight to the

allotment suggestion, the team finally found a decent run of form winning eight out of their last ten matches. Chris Simpson hit a new club record of 162 at home against Wadebridge in the final game and skipper Ross Braund led the way with 37 wickets for the season. The second team built on last year's success and finished third in Division 7 East which may ensure a deserved promotion to Division 6. Mhyrden Major, their star



batsman, hit three centuries in six matches and helped set a new club record partnership of 254 with Justin Hemmings .

Sadly John Launchbury and Maureen Gale (Mo) passed away during the season. Both provided a huge amount of support to the club and will be sadly missed. A bench has been purchased by the club in memory of John, a former Club Secretary. This will be placed just inside the entrance to the ground for all visitors to use.

All are welcome to see us in action next year. Our fixtures and results can be viewed online at saltash.play-cricket.com. *Gary Pickard* 

#### FOR SALE

Creda Tumble
Drier
brand new
never used,
new price £150
would accept
£70 ono
please phone
844900



## London Camera Exchange



Your friendly local camera shop for digital cameras, binoculars & scopes



10 Frankfort Gate, Plymouth, Devon Tel: 01752 664894 Tax: 01752 604248 plymouth@LCEgroup.co.uk

# Locally produced stabiliser beef from Park Farm Landulph



Packs approx 25 kg contain a variety of beef cuts packed, labelled, and ready for freezing

To order

Phone Richard Brown

07788 725 748



#### **Aerial Solutions**

Aerial & Satellite specialist Freeview Aerial Upgrades Extra Points: Telephone extensions Competitive Prices

> Contact Mike Pendered 01752 294386 Mobile 07745 027 625

## Next edition copy date is 15 January but earlier would be even better Please contact a Group member for more details

 Morton Macleod
 01752 846520
 Mavis Edmonds
 01579 350385

 Sylvia Bedbrook
 01752 844519
 Lynne Saunders
 01752 847325

 Reg Rice
 01752 844858
 James Jermain
 01752 847546

The Newsletter Group reserve the right to edit or refuse material. If there are any mistakes, we apologise. Signed articles do not necessarily express the views of the Group.

Letters to the editor or articles can be given to any committee member or e-mailed to <a href="mailto:lynne.saunders@plymouth.ac.uk">lynne.saunders@plymouth.ac.uk</a> Adverts to <a href="mailto:lynne.saunders@plymouth.ac.uk">lynne.saunders@plymouth.ac.uk</a>

The newsletter can be viewed at www.landulph.com.

If you are a new resident to the parish and would like to write a small article introducing yourself we would be delighted to receive it.

The Parish newsletter printer is available for use by local organisations:

15p per double sided A4 with colour images

10p per double slided A4 text only. Please provide your own paper.